
Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
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over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
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respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
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over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
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take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
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happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
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over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
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take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
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You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
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views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
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by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
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over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
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letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
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                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
 
 
 



Reminders –  
Classdojo is not to be used for messages which need an immediate response as teachers are teaching your 
children during school hours. Please only message teachers if necessary between the hours of 8am and 5pm.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Gavin Beetham 
 

Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 
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Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 
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                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
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over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
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Provisional Dates 
25/01/24 – Open the Book Yr 4 
13 &15/02/24 Parents Evenings 
18-19/03/24 Bikeability Yr 6 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 

25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

 
 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004: the first day of the 
Autumn term is Tuesday 27th August 2024 
 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
12th January 2024                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Welcome back. Christmas and New Year already seem a dim and distant memory. 
 
We said good bye to Mrs Wyner today. We will miss her greatly and wish her and her husband every 
happiness for the future. Mrs Henfrey started back with us and it is great to see her back. We are working 
hard to get the right replacement for Mrs Wyner.  
 
We have a student teacher starting with us next week. They will predominantly be working in class 2. Her 
name is Ms Paulina Piatkowska. 
 
We have been informed by school food services about a change of menu for next week. Sausage and Chips 
will be served on Thursday. 
 
You have received letters regarding the clubs starting back next week. Please return the reply slips as soon as 
possible. Please ensure prompt collection at 4:25pm. 
 
The children in class 3 have started swimming. They were changed very quickly both before and after the 
swimming which is great. This means they can make the most of their lessons. Please check your child’s swim 
hat is thoroughly dry and perhaps apply talcum powder to stop it sticking together when it comes home. 
 
Parents of children who are due to start next autumn must apply to Leicestershire County Council for a place 
by 15th January 2024. If you know of people in this position please ensure they apply. 
 
We have booked Bikeability - cycling proficiency training for Year 6 for 18th and 19th March 2024. A separate 
letter with full details has been sent. The children will need a roadworthy bicycle. This can be left at school 
over night if that is helpful. Please complete and return as soon as possible. If you do not want your child to 
take part or they are not able to please let me know in writing. 
 
You will have heard in the news before Christmas about draft guidance regarding Gender Questioning 
Children. The government is consulting on this through the following link and you may wish to express your 
views on it. This guidance is likely to be in place whilst your child progresses through the education system 
and may affect how your child experiences their education in later years. Please consider whether you wish to 
respond with your views.  
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/gender-questioning-children-draft-schools-and-colleges-
guidance?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 
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